The International School of Macao Parents’ Association (TISPA)
General Meeting
Thursday 6th March 2014, 2:00pm 
TIS - Conference Room
Minutes

TISPA General Meeting	6th March, 2014	Minutes
Minutes of last meeting, accepted on-line (amendments made)

Present:			Apologies:
Howard Stribbell		Gwen Letelier
David Spreadbury		Lorna Elliott
Mary-Anne Jasinski		Trang Dooley
Louise Davies			Tobia Vieth
Julie Kirkman			Rosita Iong
Marissa Becker
Wayney Hsie
Christie Kelso
Laura Clarke
Kathy Seto

Head of Schools’ Report (Howard Stribbell): See attached 
Alberta Education Accreditation Inspection – March 24-27
Committee agreed to holding a TISPA Extra-Ordinary General Meeting at 2pm on Monday March 24th.
This meeting will be generally publicized to the TIS community to encourage participation.
Julie will ask Jacqueline to book the conference room and publicize as usual.

DSEJ Invitation to Visit Parent Associations in Hong Kong (Cantonese language)
Kathy Seto and Wayney Hsie plan to attend.

The Canadian International School of Phnom Penh: TIS’s Parent Company is to take over management of the Canadian International School in Phnom Penh.

Principal’s Reports
Elementary (Mary-Anne Jasinski):
· Student-Led conferences are to take place next week.  Parents should receive their appointed times with students’ report cards if not before.
· The school has received many applications for positions for 2014/15.  Currently interviews are being conducted with prospective PreK to Gr 3 students.  Tests will then be conducted for older elementary students.
· Students with special needs (Elementary and Senior school).  TIS now has more ‘special needs’ students than previously.  This is not believed to be an actual increase in their presence, but an increase in assessment and identification.  DSEJ provides some additional funding for these students and when additional staff are required, the individual parents’ tuition fees are adjusted accordingly.  It is not difficult to modify the standard program appropriately and this often benefits all students.
The Inclusive Education Program involves all students, not just those with special needs.
Saturday May 4th:  Inclusive Education Symposium at TIS with international guest speakers.  Open to TIS staff, parents and general community.  
See below for notes on the Inclusive Education Seminar

Secondary (David Spreadbury):  
· TIS Senior School Experience Week takes place next week.  There will be blog sites where parents and others can see what the children are doing day to day.
· SCISAC Middle School basket-ball tournament is to be hosted by TIS in May.
· Grade 12 diploma results are generally very good.  Canadian averages have not yet been seen, but it is believed that TIS are above the average.  About 10 students have decided to re-write some exams in April.  Their highest result is awarded, so this is an opportunity for students who were disappointed with their results to make a 2nd attempt at the exam rather than repeating the course.
· Staff from Zhu Hai International School will be observing TIS’s application of Differentiated Instruction and the Inclusive Education Program in senior school science classes.

Treasurer’s Report (Julie): 
Lorna sent in the following information:
Account balance:  	MOP93,564.15.
Petty cash: 		MOP22,361.70.
Total: 			MOP115,925.85

Popcorn for February dress-down day made an amazing MOP3,500. 
Louise trialed the new expense sheet. This will be available as a hard-copy to be completed by hand, or can be completed and submitted electronically.  Louise felt it was quite straight forward.

Events Report (Louise):
Events since last meeting:
· Third Culture Kids/University Transition seminar – Tobia Vieth 24th Feb, 3rd Mar

Tobia sent the following information:

Attendance:  Approx. 18 students attended each seminar
Drinks/Nibbles:  Each seminar 16 drinks from TISPA and 6 pizzas total plus homemade brownies.  Tobia mentioned to the participants that drinks and pizza were courtesy of TISPA and the students expressed their thanks.
The seminars were successful.  There was good feedback and students remained afterwards, eating and animatedly talking about some of the things brought up in the seminar.  As usual, more time would be beneficial.  Jody Hubert (Academic Counselor) plans to do this again next year and will be looking for appropriate resource persons to be involved.  The outline/power-point of the presentation lends itself well to whoever is presenting.  The video is fairly self-explanatory and lends itself well to discussion.
Tobia noted that the video, "Exit Right. Enter Right" is broad enough to be very helpful for families anticipating transition internationally.  Howard confirmed that there is a copy in the TIS library.

Tobia has not given Lorna the receipts yet, but each seminar was just under the 300 MOP that TISPA had authorised.

Tobia passed on through Julie her thanks to TISPA for helping out in a significant way for this seminar. 

· Dress-down day – 28th Feb.  Pop-corn MOP3,500
12 large bags of pop-corn were given to the 12 Kindergarten classes.  The TISPA committee confirmed that this should be repeated whenever pop-corn is offered for sale to the older students.

Upcoming events:

· Primary Sports Day – 11th March TISPA provision or oranges, Marisa is co-ordinating.  
Kindergarten is not participating in the sports day, so a total of 420 students will be provided with oranges, which have been ordered.
Volunteers will begin at 9:30 to cut the oranges.

· Easter Raffle/TISPA dress down day – 28th March 2014 - students will be asked to bring nut-free chocolates or to donate MOP10 toward the purchase of goods for the raffle baskets.
Printing TIS Tickets:  Wayney shall make enquiries into having TIS raffle tickets printed with consecutive numbers to eliminate confusion. Large quantities would be fine as they can be used for future TIS raffles.
Pubicity:  Elementary teachers and senior home-room teachers shall be asked to inform students and parents of the date for dress-down and chocolate collection.  Note shall be put on TIS Facebook page etc.  Louise will speak to Jacqueline.

· Mother's day – 11th May 2014: Budget: 10MOP per gift to be donated by TISPA for each student to take home for his/her mother.
Committee agreed to the idea of soap-flowers, found on Taibo at Y6.50 each.  Wayney will investigate details such as minimum order etc.

Father's Day – 15th June 2014 
To be discussed at April/May meetings

· Farewell Drinks – early/mid-June 2014
Venue:  Portofino’s, Seasons?
To be discussed further at April/May meetings

· “Give Your Child the Wings of Flight” April 1st Ernest Chang is speaking at TIS on how to get the most out of university.  During the day he will present in English and in the evening in Cantonese.


Confirmed date for next meeting: 
Monday 24th March 2014 2:00pm in the conference room at TIS reception.
Addition:

· Academic Success in Inclusive Education:  Advocating for the right to achieve - Saturday May 3rd, 8:30am-5:00pm
Presented as a professional development opportunity, but open to teachers, teacher’s assistants, parents and the greater Macau community.
An amazing line-up of presenters who will run workshops and speak on various topics.  Keynote speaker:  Dr Noel Chia, who is globally recognized in inclusive education.
Other speakers from Macau, Australia, HK and Singapore.

Please register on the website at:  www.tisinclusion.com before March 31st
Cost to parents/community members:  MOP350 (includes lunch and welcome package).

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact Jennifer Camulli (jennifer.camulli@tis.edu.mo) or Dan d’Entremont (dan.dentremont@tis.edu.mo). 
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